
 
 

Hikutaia School Newsletter 

Thursday 18th February 2021 

 
Kia ora koutou  
What a great start to the first term we have had.  I 
managed to get into all classrooms in the first 2 
weeks and all the students look very keen and 
excited to be back at school.  I spoke to the 
students about all the new and exciting things we 
have at the school and how we need to show 
respect for our property, ourselves and others. 
Staff are developing authentic learning 
opportunities for our students. Room 4 made 
mussel fritters last  week. I was so jealous I missed 
out. 
  

Matua Karlo 
Last week we had Matua Karlo in to visit our 
school and show us some of his amazing 

resources and fun, cooperative activities.  The 
whole school was able to participate in play based 
learning activ ities that challenged their thinking 
and skill.   Take a look at some of the pictures. 

 

  

 
 
 

Swimming  
Our school swimming sports day is on the 03rd of 
March.  Students are working hard developing 
their swimming skills and for some of the juniors, 
confidence in the water.  We are working on the 
new Chlorinator to ensure we have the setting 
correct for the amount of chlorine that is produced 
and required for our p ool.   Today we 
welcomed Lynelle from NZ water safety to share 
water safety techniques with our students. 
 

 
Welcome 
I would like to welcome Whaea Mel Reidy to the 
Hikutaia staff who will be working with the 
Whanau Oriori roopu.   Whaea Mel has a wealth of 
knowledge in Tikanga Maori and Te Reo 
Maori.   Our first practice will sta rt next Thursday.  
 
I would also like to welcome a new student who 
has started today. Nina Brett; she has just turned 5 
years old and joins her big brother Evan here at 
Hikutaia School. Nina is in Room 3 Mrs Cameronôs 
class.  
 

New Uniform 
We have had an excellent uptake of the new 
uniform, and they look amazing.   
Just a reminder that you have until the end of 
Term 3 to purchase the items. There are some 
items that we will need to order in, and please note 
we have not yet received the sports shirt or track 
bottoms or tights.  
Just a reminder uniform sales are Monday, 
Tuesday and Wednesday from 9.00am to 
10.00am. If these times are not suitable for you 
please phone the office to make an appointment 
please. 
Payments are either online payment or cash. 

Hero 
Over the next few weeks you will 
see posts related to your childôs 
learning. If you are unable to see 
these posts please contact us so 
that we can rectify this for you.  

 
School Newsletter 
This will now be sent out to parents every second 
Thursday.   
 



Wednesday 23rd March 2021 

Please note the date change.

 
The Whole School will be heading up the coast to 
Waiomu Beach as part of our Ocean Explorers 
Inquiry on Wednesday 10th March. Please keep an 
eye on the newsletter for more details in regards to 
this event. 
 

P.T.A News - Hikutaia School Trail 
Bike Ride 

Sunday 14th March 2021 
Just giving you all a heads up that we will be 
holding our Trail Bike Ride on Sunday 14th March 
2021. We will need all the help that we can get for 
this major fundraising event for the School. If you 
can help in the following ways: 
¶ Marshalling  
¶ Setting up the track 
¶ Taking the track down after the event 
¶ Setting up the kitchen 
¶ Help prepare the food for the kitchen  
¶ Help in the kitchen on the day  
¶ Clean up the kitchen at the end of the 

event  

 
Please let Laura know or Karen in the School 
office. 
 

Whole School 
WANTED OLD BIKES 

(any condition)    
Mike the bike man in 
Cambridge has kindly 
offered to fix up any bikes 
that we take to him to repair.  
These bikes will be used at 
school by the children on our 
proposed bike track. 
Bikes can be dropped here at 
school, at Farm Source 
Paeroa, or email angelad@hikutaia.school to have 
them picked up from within the local area.  
If anyone knows where we can source a container 
to keep the repaired bikes in at school, please 
email the address above.  
Kind Regards, Angela Donovan. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Music Lessons 
This is to confirm that  Music lessons will start at 
Hikutaia School on Thursday for those who have 
phoned/emailed Kristian. If your child is 
interested or you as a parent would like to learn 
how to play Guitar, Drums, Ukulele or Bass.

 
Please contact Kristian: Kristian Bennett  
Musician | Producer | Teacher  
p | +6427 746 7169 
e | kristianbennett@me.com  
i  | kristianbennett1  
f  | 
https://www.facebook.com/kristianbennettmusic  
* Maximum 3 students per group lesson, unless 
working  with bands.  
Cost 
$25.00 each - 1 on 1 - Individual lesson  
$17.00 each - Pair(2)  
$12.00 each - Group (Max.3)  

Will do our best to provide preferred lesson 

arrangement, but please note that pair/group 
arrangements are subject to other 

enrolments.  

 
 
Calendar 
Tuesday 23rd Feb Staff Meeting - 3.00 pm  
Tuesday 23rd Feb Paeroa AGM 
Netball   Meeting - 5.30 pm  
Friday 26th Feb  School Assembly 2.15 pm 
Tuesday 2nd March  Staff Meeting - 3.00 pm  
Wednesday 3rd March  Swimming Sports 
Tuesday 9th March Staff Meeting 
Wednesday 23rd March Whole School Beach Trip 
Friday 12th March Ohinemuri Swimming  
Friday 12th March School Assembly 2.15 pm 
Sunday 14th March Hikutaia School Trail Ride  
Monday 15th March TEACHER ONLY DAY 
Tuesday 16th March BOT Meeting 5.00p.m. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.instagram.com%2Fkristianbennett1%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR3ieJzUI2AzaGXYJTleWFP90UfmyYnXBQ7EhOo7GYR_bhm7MktX3VDCftQ&h=AT1wnkYm3-2uROTSKgParZxHNH1bSqt4L7Gg95T6BenaEpN7-ETFcLq4ycy0UUDo_BsDmQWBVBhLBOeMFoLbhG_DMGtUZEhQOmfBE0HzIXZIajpF-RbOnNE0Ri9mvTh_0icbCu4oU0hr1zg8kBPQU1c
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=774498351


Paeroa Tennis Club

 
Paeroa Tennis club is running tennis coaching for 
primary   
kids starting on Saturday February 13 at 9.00am. 
They will be coached by Michael Moroney who is 
an ex professional coach and a teacher at Paeroa 
College.  Ph 022 410 5351. 
 

 

 

 
 

 

  

 

 
 

 

  



 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

   

  

 

 

 

 

 

Hikutaia School 
8062 SH26, RD4, Paeroa 3674 
office@hikutaia.school.nz 
07 862 4708 or absent 027 286 2470 

School Loop App 
https://hikutaia.ultranet.school.nz  
https://www.facebook.com/hikutaiasch
ool/ 
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